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Wickhamford Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting, 14th July 2010 No. 07/10
Clerk to the Council,   Mike Smith, 12 Pitchers Hill, Wickhamford WR11 7RT
01386 830676   email wickhamfordpc@sky.com           website www.wickhamfordparishcouncil.co.uk
Present 
J. Newbury Chairman, J. Poulter V. Chairman, Councillor D. Heeks and M. Smith Clerk.
1. Apologies
     Councillor’s T. Waller & D. Folkes.
     Liz Eyre District & County Councillor arrived later.

2. Declarations of Interest
     None
3.  The meeting was adjourned for Progress Reports and also the Public Question Time, notes of which are appended to these minutes.
4.  District Councillors Report.  
      A report on the Wickhamford Bridle Path WF-19 from Richard Jones and the response from

      Liz Eyre.

      Dear Cllr Eyre,

Wickhamford Bridleway WF-519

I am sure you may be wondering what developments there have been since our last exchange of correspondence? You will recall that we were expecting John Poulter to submit his application for a Definitive Map Modification Order, given that he clearly believes that the map is incorrect.

I agreed with you that we would review the evidence submitted by Mr Poulter before reaching any conclusion as to what approach to adopt. Regrettably, Mr Poulter has not submitted any application and in the meantime the safety of crossing the A44 remains unresolved. It must be borne in mind that overturning the position of a route shown on the Definitive Map after nearly sixty years requires very strong evidence and, furthermore, evidence that was not available at the time the map was published in the early fifties.  The reason for that being that there was an opportunity for landowners to challenge the map at that initial stage and there were other opportunities at the reviews held in 1958, '63 and '68.  We have found no evidence that John Poulters father challenged the map at any of those times, nor have our researches highlighted anything to make us suspect that the map is incorrect. We have previously discussed the possibility of diverting the definitive bridleway to the farm drive however I believe this would be unlikely to succeed for the reasons outlined in my email and attached summary of 24th November 2009. 

You will also recall that at the time we last corresponded we were waiting for the views of our Accident Studies Team regarding the existing definitive crossing point as opposed to the crossing point at the end of the farm drive. I have recently received those views given by Bob Sturmey, Senior Technician -Highways Safety. "From observations at the site it is accepted that currently there is better visibility along the A 44 from the access road to Mill House Farm, however, with the improvements proposed at the existing established crossing point and the lower speed limit, 40mph as opposed to 60 mph it is my view that the existing location should remain as the primary crossing point. The reinstatement of an access link on the north side of the road will also eliminate the need for any movements along the verge which must also be seen as beneficial to safety along this length and this reinforces the desirability of this improvement ". We have carried out a considerable amount of investigation, including consultation with the British Horse Society, into the best means of improving visibility at the existing crossing point and have negotiated the principle of undertaking these works with the landowners.  The works are more extensive than those we envisaged earlier in the year and inevitably the costs involved are higher, current expectation being around £5,000.  However, I hope you will understand and accept that our aim is to make significant improvements to the current situation and once executed, users will be able to cross this major road and then continue their journey northwards up to the old road without having to travel along the verge of the A44. We will continue to liaise with the landowners.

Yours sincerely

Richard Jones

Access Team Leader (Mapping)

County Hall

Spetchley Road

Worcester

WR5 2NP
1. Re Bob Sturmeys comment “ currently there is better visibility along the A 44 from the access road to Mill House Farm” Bob is right even without taking into account the brow of the hill aspect and the right turning into Manor Road,  which could distract a speeding motorists or lorry so that the did not see the horse or could not because of weight and speed stop in time.  I hope we don't have a future accident with horses at this spot if we do it will be because the County Council ignored local knowledge.

2. Re further improvements "£5,000 Improvements proposed at the existing established location "  I don't believe this spend of public money is justifiable in this economic climate. There are far  more  important priorities.
3. Re diverting – Others seem to disagree they believe there would have been real benefits to diverting to the Mill House Farm drive if officers had got behind that approach with local people given the amount of rider and local public support.

4. Re the comment "will also eliminate the need for any movements along the verge" – local residents cannot see this – horses will have to go along the verge on the opposite side from the new gate you have put in.

The Parish Council, my own, local residents, horse owners views have been heard but ignored – not exactly democratic or value for money.  

5.  Police Officers Report.
      None
 6. The Minutes of the meeting held on the 9th June require amending and will be approved at the

       next meeting.

7.  Open Space Report.
     Councillor  D. Heeks reported that some of the metal railings surrounding the Play Area need 

      attention as they have been bent. 
      He also stated that the dog fouling has become less of a problem but asked if the item can remain
      in the Newsletter. This was agreed. 
      The footpath alongside the Play Area is overgrown and needs attention. The Clerk will contact

       WDC regarding this issue.  
8.  Path / Pavement Report.
      Councillor has walked many of the pavements and has found little problems with the exception of 
      the pavement from the Sandys Arms to the Telephone Kiosk.

9.  Grasscutting Report.
      Councillor J. Poulter pointed out that the new addition to the contract ( Wickhamford sign to 
      Leystones garage ) had not been cut on every occasion. Clerk had already been advised and has

     contacted GBD.

     Councillor J. Poulter will also remind the contractor that the overgrown graves need attention.

10.  Burial Ground Report.
        The Clerk and Councillor T. Waller are continuing the project of completing a new plan of the 
         Cemetery and to have all “Reserved Plots” marked as well as marking all the “unmarked” graves

          with a suitable marker.

         The Clerk is also acquiring quotations for a Cemetery sign.

11.  Clerks Report.
         None
12.  New and Ongoing Items.
        a)  Pact. Nothing to report although a speed sign has appeared opposite Brookfield in Manor   
              Road.  It seems that no questionnaires had been returned to the Clerk.
       b)  Revised Rate Relief for the Sandys Arms. It was agreed to support this request but not 

             financially. 

       c)  The Finnick. The Clerk stated that planning permission had been granted for the two Holiday

  
   Homes in 2007. 
13. Planning.
       Plans for Review. (if applicable),
       None
       Planning Notifications.

       W/10/00640/PP 40 Manor Road, Approved
       W/10/00312/PP 1 & 2 Windward House, Planning Refused

14.  Finance.

        Balance sheets available for Councillors.

       Cheques signed,

        P. Burch Internal Audit.

        Wickhamford Memorial Hall 2 Extra Meetings.

        J. Taylor Cemetery Fees.

        M. Smith P & D of Newsletter & Cemetery Rules.

        a)  Approval of Internal Audit
15. Date of the next meeting confirmed as 11th August 2010
Meeting Closed at 8.00
Signed……………………………………………….



Date…………………………………

                       Chairman
Notes of the Public Question Time
None
